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I-66 MULTIMODAL IMPROVEMENTS 

 

 
OVERVIEW 

Location: I-66 Inside the Beltway 

(Arlington & Fairfax Counties) 

Client: Virginia Department of 

Transportation 

Period of Performance:  
July 2016 – February 2018  

Contract Value: $35 M 

Award-Winner: 2018 ABC 
Excellence in Construction (Infrastructure) 

FMCC Job No.:  10308 

 

Project Description 
This project was one of the first improvements for I-66 Inside the Beltway in the last 
20 years. Previously, I-66 Inside the Beltway was only restricted to carpool vehicles 
with authorized clean special fuel license plates, Dulles airport travelers, and law 
enforcement. With the new I-66 Inside the Beltway program, all drivers are able to 
use the interstate during peak hours, in exchange for paying a toll. 
  
Fort Myer was responsible for constructing and installing eight new electronic 
toll/registration gantries, shelters and high-tech sensors and electronic message 
signs necessary to convert an approximate 10-mile section of I-66 to dynamically-
priced high-occupancy toll lanes. Additionally, our team handled shoulder 
reconstruction and drainage improvements around gantry locations.  

Project Significance 
FMCC successfully met all milestones and completed the project 4 months ahead 
of schedule. The team performed an impressive $34M of work in 12 months, 
wrapping up the bulk of the work by August 2017. The client requested additional 
work and extended the contract.  
 
The Association of Builders and Contractors (ABC) of Metro Washington 
recognized this project with a 2018 Excellence in Construction Award in 
Infrastructure. 

Client References 
Jeffrey Howard, Construction Manager, ATCS 
7410 Donset Court, Manassas, VA 20110 
703.586.5488 | Jeff.howard@vdot.virginia.gov 

Key Personnel 
Mouhammed Diop – Project Manager 
Gary Pancione – Electrical Project Manager 
Hilario Barros – Superintendent 

 


